
All, 

I wanted to inform this group of the result of a recent 1N hardware test that we ran as a part of our continuing investigation into the TGF issues we discussed 
earlier last year.  We ran a reference test on oil 811 in our stand 605.  If the group recalls, 811 was supposedly the oil that was trending severe and our stand 605 
was also supposedly a severe stand.  We ran the recent reference test using a piston, rings, and liner from Southwest who had some older parts on hand and, as 
you might guess, we drastically shifted our results and went very mild with TGF as you can see in the plot below.  Before running the test, we analyzed the 
Southwest parts and compared them against a set from Lubrizol.  We found what we believe to be significant differentiation of the top ring face surface finish, as 
displayed in the second graphic below (the “Minus Major Asperity” values or those that discount a large valley in the Southwest ring).  I believe this new 
information warrants further discussion and should probably be brought up again at a surveillance panel call.  If there are any questions or comments, please let 
me know. 

Andrew D. Stevens 

Test Engineer, Mechanical Engineering & Testing 

The Lubrizol Corporation 

 

 



 



 

 

 


